
 
 

THE CORPORATION 
OF 

THE TOWN OF HALTON HILLS 
 

Resolution No.:  

 

Title:  Norval Community Safety Zone  

 

Date:    July 10, 2023 

 
Moved by:  Councillor J. Brass   
  
Seconded by:  Councillor J. Racinsky    
 
          Item No.  

 
WHEREAS the urban areas around Norval have continued to grow and 
increased both motor vehicle and truck traffic within the Hamlet; 
 
AND WHEREAS excessive speeding within the Hamlet continues to increase 
creating safety concerns within Norval; 
 
AND WHEREAS residents and people visiting the Hamlet continuously walk and 
cycle along Highway 7 through Norval; 
 
AND WHEREAS residential properties, businesses, churches, parks and the 
Lucy Maud Montgomery Garden are directly fronting and accessing this section 
of Highway 7 in Norval;  
 
AND WHEREAS families, business, and visitors to Norval need protection from 
speeding and increased traffic;  
 
AND WHEREAS Highway 7 through Norval meets all the criteria to designate the 
area as a Community Safety Zone; 
 
AND WHERAS, in Norval The Ministry of Transportation (MTO) has jurisdiction 
over Highway 7, and the authority to designate Norval as a Community Safety 
Zone; 
 
 
 



AND WHEREAS a resolution by Town Council requesting a Community Safety 
Zone on Highway 7 in Norval must be passed as part of application to the MTO; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Staff be directed to inform the 
MTO, that the Town of Halton Hills Council request to have Highway 7 through 
Norval designated as a Community Safety Zone; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Honourable Ted 
Arnott, MPP, Chief Tanner at Halton Regional Police Service, Ministry of 
Transportation, Halton Region and Regional Municipality of Peel.       
 
 

___________________________ 
Mayor Ann Lawlor 


